





March 2, 2020

NABET-CWA/NBC NASCAR NEGOTIATIONS BULLETIN #6

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

The third round of negotiations between NABET-CWA and NBCUniversal for a new NBCSN/NASCAR Agreement were conducted on February 24th, 25th and 26th in New York City.

Your NABET-CWA bargaining committee spent substantial time and resources formulating the initial contract proposals covering all aspects of the terms and conditions of your employment at NBCSN-NASCAR, including but not limited to the workday, wages, safety, meals, travel, benefits and working conditions specific to working on NASCAR-NBCSN events.

Though the parties have been making positive progress, a great deal of work still needs to be done to achieve a full and fair contract for our membership. The parties are in the process of scheduling future bargaining dates for face to face meetings and the Committee will continue to update you. In the meantime, the parties have agreed to keep the momentum going and will be in contact and working on proposals during the interim.

Additionally, the Committee wants to pass on well wishes to Brian Wear as he continues to battle cancer. We were very happy to see a picture of Snax ringing the bell at Wake Forest Baptist Health this week. This is a sure sign and signal that he is making significant progress in defeating this awful disease.

In Solidarity,

Your NABET-CWA Bargaining Committee

Louis M. Marinaro – NABET Sector Vice President & NABET-CWA Local 11 President Max H. Sicherman - General Counsel & Grievance Chairman, NABET-CWA Local 11 Bantu Opiotennione – Vice President, NABET-CWA Local 31 John Duffy – Shop Steward Dean Kamienski – Shop Steward